Rank Choice Voting only improves the ballot process for Ohio voters. If voters want to only vote for one candidate as they are used to doing that option still is available to them. However, when voters are able to rank their candidates by preference, they no longer have to vote for only who they think will win, but who they actually want to win. This allows not just one person to shout the loudest to get the attention but to have ideas to rise above the noise. Maybe if candidates had to listen to the ideas of those that finished just behind them in the polls, there would be more progress and agreement instead of the constant division that's present in our politics.

In the end all Ohioans want the same things: a honest day's work to be able to support themselves and/or their loved ones, a safe community to raise their families in, and the ability for their voice to be heard at all levels of government. Banning ranked choice voting only diminishes our voices.